SUE MYRICK

9TH DISTRICT, NORTH CAROLINA

COMMITTEES:

ENERGY AND COMMERCE

SUBCOMMITTEES ON: HEALTH

COMMERCE, TRADE, AND CONSUMER PROTECTION ENVIRONMENT AND HAZARDOUS MATERIALS

> FINANCIAL SERVICES (ON LEAVE

WEBSITE: http://www.house.gov/myrick



Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington. DC 20515

230 CANNON HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225-1976 FAX: (202) 225-3389

DISTRICT OFFICES:

6525 MORRISON BOULEVARD SUITE 402 CHARLOTTE, NC 28211 (704) 362-1060 FAX: (704) 367-0852

197 WEST MAIN AVENUE GASTONIA, NC 28052 (704) 861-1976 FAX: (704) 864-2445

May 5, 2008

The Honorable George W. Bush President of the United States of America The White House 1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. President,

As you prepare for your visit to Saudi Arabia next week, I strongly urge you to raise my concerns regarding the use of textbooks that are sanctioned by the Saudi Government for use within the country and around the world, that preach hatred and violence toward non-Muslims and western ideals of liberty.

When you are celebrating the 75th anniversary of the establishment of US-Saudi relations, it is extremely important to continue the necessary dialogue that the Saudi Government must end its sponsorship of divisive, violent ideas and embrace the freedom of choice that forms the foundation of a free society. While Saudi Arabia is our ally in the Global War on Terrorism, the textbooks used to educate their children, as well as some of our children who attend schools receiving Wahhabi-funds, are spreading a dangerous ideology that attacked us on 9/11 and continues to threaten the United States and its allies around the world. As more young Saudi citizens take part in the scholarship student visa program, we must be sure that we are not permitting Saudi citizens into our country who seek to do us harm, as we saw with the fifteen hijackers from Saudi Arabia who attacked us on 9/11.

In pursuance of religious toleration, I respectfully urge you to seek reciprocity with our R-1/R-2 visa program that allows clergy to come and preach within the United States. I believe it is essential to a true dialogue between religions to allow clergy to come and speak to foreign audiences. No one should be prohibited from entering a country based on their religious beliefs.

As we continue to work with the Saudi Arabian Government, it is essential that they end their practice of exporting terrorism. Reports claim that the Saudi rehabilitation program of released Guantanamo detainees conditions the release on agreement not to

attack within Saudi Arabia. If true, this is obviously detrimental to defeating the jihadist ideology that inspires our enemies.

I hope you will raise these issues when you are with King Abdullah and wish you a safe and successful trip to Saudi Arabia, as well as Egypt and Israel. These points and several others are part of my 10 point "Wake Up America" agenda that I recently released. If you would like to discuss this agenda in detail, I would welcome the conversation.

Sincerely,

Sue Myrick

Member of Congress